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Croquet Court & Pavilion
A GIFT OF HEALTH AND WELLNESS

While I have talked a good deal 
about the upcoming croquet 
court and pavilion, I continue 
to get a good many questions 
from residents and friends of 
Still Hopes about it, so I thought 
it may be a good idea to share 

some of the details in an article, for all to be able to 
see and to refer back to. Not many months ago, our 
Director of Wellness conducted a survey among all 
the apartment and cottage residents about what 
outdoor sport they would like to see at Still Hopes. 
The outdoor sport that received the most votes, by 
a considerable margin, was croquet, receiving 42% 
of the votes. The other sports tested, along with their 

A grand opening and ribbon cutting was celebrated 
on October 19 with GMK Associates, Inc., Greater 
Cayce-West Columbia Chamber & Visitors Program, 
City of West Columbia, SC, City of Cayce Columbia, 
the Lexington Chamber and Visitors Center. Still 
Hopes was thankful for the opportunity to share 
our latest campus expansion and newest home of 
Human Resources and Solutions for Living at Home 
with our residents, staff, and communities of Cayce 
and West Columbia. 

Continued on page 3
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Campus Expansion Ribbon Cutting

Danny Sanford,
Chief Executive Officer

percentage votes, are as follows: bocce ball with 25%, 
badminton with 20%, and pickleball with 13%.
Soon after this survey was completed, Ms. Susan 
Boyd began to talk with me about gifting a croquet 
court and pavilion to Still Hopes, and over the course 
of about a year the decision was finalized by Susan to 
make the donation. This idea was then taken to the Still 
Hopes Board of Trustees who voted to accept the gift 
and to allocate space for the court and its pavilion on 
the 1-acre lot at the entrance gate to Still Hopes. This 
lot is not a part of the memorial forest.
The pavilion will be constructed such that it will be 
secured when not in use, and to be as easy to maintain 
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Sunday Worship Services
Join us for Worship

in the Chapel of the Holy Spirit
Sundays · 11 a.m.

Communion will be served.

Morning Prayer
Sundays · 11 a.m.

televised on Still Hopes TV
Channel 1390/122

We fondly remember...

Heartfelt sympathy is extended 
to family and friends.   

SUSAN GILLESPIE

ROBERT HILL

MARGARET REMBERT

Bible Class
Led by the Rev. Doug Gray, Chaplain 

Thursdays · 10:30 - 11:30 a.m.
Chapel of the Holy Spirit All are welcome to 

attend. Note sheets are provided.
THE CHOSEN  |  Nov. 2 & 9

A video series about the life and ministry of Jesus 
of Nazareth, with discussion included.

SURPRISED BY HOPE  |  November 16 & 30 
In six transforming, faith-inspiring DVD sessions, 
premier biblical scholar N. T. Wright opens your 

eyes to the amazing full scope of what God’s 
Word has to say about the world to come and 

the world that is.
Sessions include:

1. Hope for the World
2. The Hope of the Resurrection

3. The Hope of Heaven
4. The Hope of Jesus’ Second Coming

5. The Hope of Salvation
6. The Hope of the Church

Bible Studies
BIBLE STUDY

1 Corinthians
Mondays · 1:30 p.m.
3rd floor McDowell

Activity Room

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY

Genesis
Tuesdays · 11 a.m. 
3rd floor McDowell
Activity Room

Chapel of the Holy Spirit
REV. DOUGLAS GRAY, CHAPLAIN 803.739.5033  |  dagray@stillhopes.org
REV. ERIC DYE, ASSOC. CHAPLAIN 803.240.8278  |  erdye@stillhopes.org

Service of Holy Communion 
with Prayers for Healing

Led by Trinity Cathedral Clergy
The next service will be held on

Wednesday, November 8 · 11:00 a.m.
Chapel of the Holy Spirit 

A service for all residents of Still Hopes.
WEDNESDAY,  NOVEMBER 1

11:00 A.M.   |   CHAPEL

All Saints’ Day Service

Service includes prayers of thanksgiving, 
Holy Communion, and a homily. Family 

and friends welcome!

Thanksgiving Day Service
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 23 

10:00 AM  |   CHAPEL
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Chapel of the Holy Spirit
REV. DOUGLAS GRAY, CHAPLAIN 803.739.5033  |  dagray@stillhopes.org
REV. ERIC DYE, ASSOC. CHAPLAIN 803.240.8278  |  erdye@stillhopes.org

November Birthdays
01
02
04
04
04
07
07
07
09
10
10
10
11
13
13

Ellen Wright
Jim Guignard
Joan Easterling
Jerry Dell Gimarc
Buddy Hill
Frances Case
Beebe James
Charles Johnson
Bobbie Peluso
Anna Griswold
Bryan Moody
Suzy Weisman
Elsie Stuart
Wallis Houseman
Rhonnie Newton

14
14
15
19
19
23
23
23
25
25
27
27
28
30

Jean Latimer 
Jess Torres
Ardis Savory
Evie Gibson
Ernie Squarzini
Donald Blondin
Jackie Hillesland
Mary Ross
John Cloyd
Judy Holliday
Barbara Graybill
Iris Lowery
Martha Meade
Sue Hendricks

Shining Star
STILL HOPES EMPLOYEE OF THE 
MONTH:  HOLLY HARTUNG

Holly’s Nomination: With great pleasure, I 
nominate Holly Hartung as Employee of the 
Month. Holly goes out of her way to be helpful. 
She assists me with my packages and making 
appointments. She doesn’t seem to have 
bad days, as she is always cheerful. Holly is 
consistently attentive, takes her job seriously, 
and presents the face of the caring Still Hopes 
employee. Holly is deserving of recognition and 
brightens my day when I see her. 
Submitted by James Guignard

Welcome New Residents!

B A R B A R A &  K E N N E T H  R I C H E Y

S A N D R A &  J O H N  T U L L E R

and to clean as is possible. The pavilion will also 
provide space to sit in the shade, under a ceiling 
fan, while waiting for court time, will provide two 
restrooms that are fully accessible under the 
ADA codes, and will have some space for making 
coffee or hot chocolate or even for a cookout 
when appropriate. The court itself will be built 
to regulation size and standards with a complex 
underturf drainage system in place. It will use 
artificial turf, thereby all but eliminating the need 
for routine maintenance. As with other projects 
undertaken by the Boyd Family, this project is 
being professionally designed at present, and 
will be professionally constructed. The court and 
pavilion will be a nice addition to the campus, will 
be aesthetically pleasing at our front entrance, and 
will provide a sport that seniors are “rediscovering” 
across the South and one that nearly all older 
adults can play as they age, even after they find 
other outdoor sports to be too strenuous. I would 
anticipate that the court can be completed in 
the next 6 to 8 months, but the design work is, at 
present, still in process.
Bishop Gadsden, the Episcopal Retirement 
Community in Charleston, has had their court 
open for about 2 years now, and the only “problem” 
they have encountered is that the residents have 
trouble getting a court time for play. They are eager 
for us to get our court up and operating, so these 
two communities can have social interactions 
with tournament play. It is also rumored that the 
Episcopal Deerfield Retirement Community in 
Asheville is building a court as well, so we can 
potentially have three Episcopal Retirement 

“Croquet Court & Pavilion,” continued from Page 1 Communities moving along the I-26 corridor to play 
tournaments in what should prove to be a very socially 
engaging sport that enhances coordination and 
balance, but does not results any significant number 
of injuries.
Please do join me in thanking Susan for her generous 
gift to the health and wellness of our residents.   
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LIFE ENGAGEMENT
Michelle Rabon
Director of Life 
Engagement
mrabon@stillhopes.org
910-367-9711

Living a vibrant and full life!
Residents are given many opportunities and 
choices of maintaining a full, active lifestyle.

SC Philharmonic 
Concert

F R I D AY,  N O V E M B E R  1 7
Depart: 6:45 p.m.

There is no charge for transportation, 
but registration is required in the Life 

Engagement Reservation Book. To order 
tickets or for more information, please visit 

https://www.scphilharmonic.com/ 

Tues., Nov. 14  |  Depart: 6:45 p.m.

We will offer transportation to Broadway 
in Columbia’s 2023-2024 opening night 
performances. There is no charge for 

transportation, but registration is required 
in the Life Engagement Reservation Book. 

To order tickets or for more information, 
please contact the Koger Center box office at 

KogerBoxOffice@sc.edu or 803-777-5112. 

BROADWAY IN COLUMBIA: 

PRETTY WOMAN

At the Ross Holmes Concert, we sang, 
danced and gave memorial tribute 
to our friend and neighbor Lloyd 
Hendricks. We welcomed Lloyd’s 
family, Christian, his son, his wife 
Susan, and a table full of close friends. 
Lloyd and Sue Hendricks were big 
fans of Ross. They followed him 

to different restaurants around 
Columbia. When they moved to 
Still Hopes, Lloyd came to me and 
said, “Hey, I won this little concert 
in a silent auction, do you think we 
could have it here in the Keenan 
Center?” I responded, “Yes, how 
wonderful, how generous of you, 
Lloyd, but who’s in the band?” Lloyd 
said, “It’s Ross Holmes, of course.”
Little did Lloyd know that I was 
unaware of the remarkable Ross 

Holmes. I quickly went to 
Google and searched for 
Ross on the internet. I read 
about his concerts, his 
background as a musician. 
I called Dick Goodwin. He 
said, “BOOK HIM, Michelle! 

Your residents will love him.” I 

returned to Lloyd, and reported YES, 
enthusiastically. “Let’s make this concert 
happen at Still Hopes!”
The concert was incredible. And as it turns 
out, Ross Holmes has many fans here at Still 
Hopes. And…they wanted him to return, and 
to specifically give tribute to Lloyd who died 
in May of this year. So, this concert is hosted by those 
residents – over 20 of them – who not only love Ross 
Holmes, but also loved Lloyd. 
Those residents described Lloyd in this way: 

•	 He made a difference in the lives he touched at church, as 
a legislator, as a husband and father…He was a gatherer 
of people…He and Sue, together, were a fabulous couple…
Lloyd was humble, sweet, kind…He was welcoming, 
affable…and humble!

•	 In my own words, he is someone I admired 
– I loved that he was always up to no good, 
for the betterment of all!

As we remembered our friend, our 
neighbor, Lloyd Hendricks, several friends 
and Sheriff Leon Lott gave remembrances 
at the concert. I think Lloyd would smile 
knowing ALL of his friends were in the 
Keenan Center at Still Hopes on October 
11, dancing, drinking, and enjoying the Ross 
Holmes Band! 

remembering lloyd hendricks 
at the Ross Holmes Concert
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An Afternoon with Author 
Kathryn Smith

Keenan Event Center
3:00 p.m.Fridays

Hollywood Hits

Nov.3

Nov. 10

Nov. 17

Saturday, 
Nov. 18

Nov. 24

Greater
PG  |  2 hr. 10 min.  |  2016
Pearl Harbor (with Intermission)
PG-13  |  3 hr. 4 min.  |  2001
12 Angry Men
NR  |  1 hr. 35 min.  |  1957
MOVIE MATINEE: 
Sleepless in Seattle
PG  |  1 hr. 45 min.  |  1994
The Holiday
PG-13  |  2 hr. 18 min.  |  2006
On Golden Pond
PG  |  1 hr. 49 min.  |  1981

with Morihiko Nakahara, 
Music Director of the SC 
Philharmonic Orchestra

Classical 
Conversations

4:30 - 5:30 p.m.
Multipurpose Room

Tuesday,
November 14

We will take a guided tour of the newly 
renovated Carolinana Library and then enjoy 
a Thanksgiving style buffet at the McCutchen 

House located on the Horseshoe at the 
University of South Carolina. 

South Caroliniana Library Tour & 
Lunch at the McCutchen House

Thursday, November 16
Depart: 9:30 a.m.

Join the Life Engagement team for an open 
forum to discuss a monthly topic with your 

Still Hopes Neighbors. November Topic: 
How has a Veteran been a hero in your life?

Resident Reflections & Ramblings
Monday, November 13
3:00 p.m.  |  Club Room

“Methodists and Moonshiners: 
Another Prohibition Expedition Through the South”

T U E S D AY,  N O V E M B E R  2 8
3 : 3 0  P. M .

K E E N A N  E V E N T  C E N T E R

Apartment, Cottage, & Concierge Suite 
Life Engagement Bus Departure Times

Early Voting, depart 
from McDowell

Music of the Americas, 
Koger Center

Early Voting, depart 
from McDowell

Grocery Shopping at 
Publix

Wed., Nov. 1
2:00 p.m.

Thur., Nov. 2 
6:45 p.m.

Fri., Nov. 3
10:30 a.m.

Tues., Nov. 7
10:15 a.m.

Election Day Voting, 
depart from McDowell

Chamber Music on Main, 
Cola. Museum of Art

Broadway in Cola: Pretty 
Woman at Koger Center

USC Library 
Guided Tour

Tues., Nov. 7
10:30 & 2:00 

Mon., Nov. 13 
6:00 p.m.

Tues., Nov. 14
6:45 p.m.

Thur., Nov. 16
9:15 a.m.

SC Philharmonic at 
Koger Center

History Trip around Cola. 
& Lunch at Blue Marlin

The Nutcracker at 
Koger Center

Fri., Nov. 17
6:45 p.m.

Thur., Nov. 30
11:00 a.m.

Fri., Dec. 1
6:30 p.m.
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FIRST THURSDAYS

Music with Mike
Hosted by Mike Arndt, Still Hopes 

Hearing Specialist

Thursday, November 9

Featuring Keeley Faire - 
Singer/Songwriter

6:15 p.m.
Emilie’s Café & Courtyard

This series is sponsored by Resound, the 
makers of Omnia Hearing Aids, and hosted 

by Mike Arndt with Digital Hearing. Free trials 
offered during the series on the latest Omnia 

technology which promises 150 percent 
reduction of background noise.

Thank You to Our Resident Art Show Participants!
Gerry Shiver, Needlepoint

Ella Pfaeher, Macrame/Crochet
Fred White, Photography

Patsy White, Hand Beaded Jewelry
Ann Alexander, Oil Painting

Dorothy Pondy, Quilts 
& Stained Glass

Julian Adams, Oil Paintings
Hettie Dargan, Acrylic Paintings

Kitty Vickery, Oil Paintings
Diane Deford, Paintings & 

Photography
Mike Murrell, Watercolor Paintings 

Teri Kuhs, Acrylic Paintings
Barbara Carter, Porcelain Paintings

Joyce Macauda, Acrylic and 
Watercolor Paintings

Gladys Robertson, Acrylic & 
Watercolor Paintings

Mary Lou Price, Pottery
Anna Griswold, Acrylic Paintings 

Joyce Steele, Knitting
Busy Needles, Knitting & Crochet

Charlotte Holmes, Weaving & 
Woven Pillows 

Fran Wheeler, Photography

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 13
DEPART: 6:00 PM

Playing works by Beethoven and Arensky, 
violinist Tessa Lark and cellist Alice Yoo 
join artistic director and pianist Andrew 

Armstrong for a very special return to your 
museum’s chamber music series. These two-
star performers have been best friends for 
many years, and like the feeling of meeting 

a new best friend, attendees will find an 
instant favorite in the musical offerings of this 

season opener. Presented by April C. Lucas 
and John J. Stucker. There is no charge for 

transportation, but registration is required in 
the Life Engagement Reservation Book. 

Chamber Music on Main at the 
Columbia Museum of Art

Barbara Moody, Cross Stitch & 
Jewelry

Sandra O’Neal, Cross Stitch
Sue Shmunes, Acrylic Painting
Missy Mciver, Photography & 

Knitting
Rose Gardens, Watercolor Painting

Sue Jones, Acrylic Painting
Caroline Trickey, Acrylic Paintings

Sara Conde, Needlepoint
Jan Cambre, Quilting
Janet Morris, Quilting

Missy looking 
at art by Rose 
Gardens residents

Podie 
reminiscing with 
her daugher

Residents 
discussing 
paintings

Art by 
Caroline 
Trickery
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The Parker Quartet 
with Daniel Sweaney
The Parker Quartet - Daniel Chong, 
violin; Ken Hamao, violin;  Jessica 
Bodner, viola; Kee-Hyun Kim, cello, 
along with Daniel Sweaney, Associate 
Professor of Viola, USC School of 
Music, performed for 75 early-risers on 
Saturday, October 14, at 10 a.m. in the 
Keenan Event Center. After the concert, 
The Parker and Daniel mingled with 
residents over mimosas and breakfast 
parfaits  before heading to rehearsals, 
the SC Fair and the USC football game. 

Residents Cantey and Mary Ann Heath host an invited affair 
to preview the SC Fair annually. This year, residents enjoyed 

mingling with friends, viewing the art contests, and delicious 
food – then hit the road  for  home on the Still Hopes bus, 

nibbling on good ol’ frisk fries, a state fair favorite!

SC PREVIEW GALA 
Hosted by Cantey and Mary Ann Heath

Still Hopes at the Walk 
to End Alzheimers!

A Trip Across the River and into 
the Past & Lunch at Blue Marlin

By Reservation, 
Resident Charge

with John Sherrer, 
Director of Preservation, 

Historic Columbia

TOUR OF 
COLUMBIA

THURSDAY, 
NOVEMBER 30

11:00 A.M.
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Wellness Checks!

Wellness Checks are staffed by 
our Solutions for Living at Home 
registered nurses.

9:30 - 11:00 a.m.
Mondays*: Card Room 2, 
2nd floor McDowell
Thursdays: Spa Room 1, 
Wellness Center

Mondays & 
Thursdays 

Think Fast! Staying Safe 
During an Emergency
Thursday, 
November 30

3:00 p.m. 
Keenan Event Center

Come hear some of our key staff members 
on the Still Hopes Safety Response Team 
discuss what we do to ensure the safety of all 
residents! As always, chocolate will be on hand. 
It helps keep our taste buds safe!

News You Can Use!

AN ONSITE,  ONGOING PROGRAM FOR APARTMENT, 
CONCIERGE,  AND COTTAGE RESIDENTS 

Healthy Dynamics

Jonathan Kimball | Community Services Director | 803.739.5047 | JoKimball@stillhopes.org

9:00 - 11:00 a.m.
McDowell Front Desk

Tuesdays & 
Thursdays 

Bring your outdated or unused prescription 
medication. Please mark through all personal 
information on the medication label. Thank you!

Prescription 
Medication Disposal

SHARE: Caregiver 
Support Group
Tuesday, November 7 | 1:30 - 2:30 p.m.
McDowell, 3rd Floor Activity Room
This group is open to all residents who are 
care partners for a spouse.

Medicare Open Enrollment
(Annual Enrollment Period)

...begins on October 15 and runs through 
December 7, 2023. This is the time to make sure 
the insurance plan(s) that you have or choose 

now will be the right plan for you in 2024.
Now is the time that you may be receiving 

advertisements to consider plans (Medicare 
Advantage plans) that sound less expensive on 
the front end.  Please don’t be hasty and don’t 
be fooled—if it seems too good to be true, it 

very likely is! 
Original Medicare along with a Medicare 

Supplement and perhaps a drug plan continue 
to provide the most comprehensive health 

insurance for our residents.  

Our October Vaccine Clinic 
was a success!

Vaccines Administered:
Total Flu Vaccines: 240

Total Moderna COVID Vaccines: 219
Total Pneumonia Vaccines: 8

Thank you to True Pharmacy in West 
Columbia for partnering with us and our 

awesome staff volunteers to enhance the 
health of our residents!

270 of our apartment, cottage, & concierge 
residents received vaccines at our vaccine 

clinic on October 3rd.



9

Open to Hope
Grief Support Group

Please join group leaders Nela Edgar and 
Beebe James for support and resources 

following the loss of a loved one.

Guignard Mansion
1:00 - 2:00 p.m.

Wednesdays, November 8 & 22

Mindfulness & Meditation
Wednesdays  |  4:00 - 4:30 p.m.

Guignard Mansion
NO EXPERIENCE NECESSARY!

“It always seems impossible until 
it’s done.” -Nelson Mandela

10:30 - 11:30 a.m.
Keenan Event Center, Room 3

Friday,
November 17

We welcome those living with Parkinson’s 
Disease and their care partners to join us.

Parkinson’s Support Group Podiatry Services

Current patients of Dr. Smith can sign 
up to see her or check your scheduled 

appointment in the Healthy Dynamics Book 
on Main Street near the Atrium.

New patient appointments with Dr. Smith 
are able to be scheduled on a limited basis 
due t0 her continued full schedule, and the 
need to accommodate her existing patients 

first. Please call Holly Hartung at 
803-995-8133 to join the wait list for an 

appointment with Dr. Smith.

Wednesdays, 
November 8 & 29

Wellness Center 
Spa Room

The Visionaries: Low 
Vision Support Group
Wednesday,
October 18

2:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Guignard Dining Room

This group is open to all residents who are 
living with low vision.

Hearing Specialist Mike Arndt will be at 
Still Hopes. Please sign up to see Mr. Arndt 
in the Healthy Dynamics Book on Main 
Street near the Atrium.

Hearing Specialist
Thursday, November 9

The Crooked Creek Art 
League will bring a juried 
show of artworks to Still 
Hopes for the sixth year this December and January. 
The Art League is a dynamic organization of regional 
artists dedicated to encouraging and stimulating the 
practice and appreciation of creative arts. Members 
come from Richland and Lexington counties, as well 
as surrounding Midland communities, and proudly 
provide programming that allows artists to grow and 
to display their works in supportive atmospheres, 
including area associations, and businesses. CCAL 
also assists in the growth of emerging artists through 
its new mentoring program and actively takes part 
in numerous community art activities, such as art 
festivals and competitions. Still Hopes has, for nearly 
five years, supported the League by providing a 
venue for our member artists to display their work, 

and we are proud to say that several CCAL works of art 
now hang in the homes of Still Hopes residents.  
 

Juried Exhibition to Open 
in December

Opening Reception & 
Awards Ceremony

Saturday,
December 9

Reception begins: 4:00 p.m.
Ribbon awards: 5:00 p.m.

We urge you to attend, view the exhibition, meet 
the artists, and vote for the People’s Choice. 
Refreshments will be provided by the League and 
Still Hopes, and names will be drawn for door 
prizes for guests present. 
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We may know of the resident, family, and 
community gifts that created the Chapel of the 
Holy Spirit, the Shearouse Wellness Center, and 
Main Street. We feel our gratitude for them every 
day. Are you aware of the quieter resident gifts 
that bring Still Hopes to life all around you?

•	 Several years ago, three residents saw that the 
Guignard Mansion lawn and gardens needed a 
boost. They planned, purchased, and planted 
,bringing a new garden to life. In the course of 
their work, they learned that the irrigation system 
was aging and in poor repair. They made a gift to 
replace it. 

•	 After hearing of and seeing the sagging condition 
of Still Hopes’s guest apartment in the McDowell 
Building, a resident felt something should be 
done. They quietly came forward offering to fund 
decorating services and a renovation. 

•	 A resident who cherished Jane Bruce Guignard’s 
gift of the forest realized that a topographical 
survey of the property would aide its 
maintenance and growth. They provided funds 
not just for the survey but to support other forest 
needs as well. 

•	 Just this year, a resident recognized that the 
prayer kneelers in the Chapel of the Holy Spirit 
were wearing thin. This resident contacted a 
needlepoint designer, obtained an estimate, and 
with the help of Development, set about raising 
funds and gathering needleworkers from across 
the campus. The project has become hugely 
popular, reaching the target, moving ahead of 
schedule, and capturing the spirit of residents 
and staff alike.

•	 Also this year, a group of residents who mourned 
a dearly departed friend decided to honor his 
memory with something that captured his 
generous, outgoing, fun-loving spirit. A concert 
by the Ross Holmes Band would mirror a gift 
that he and his wife had happily given earlier in 
the year. With assistance from Life Engagement 
and Development, a target amount was chosen 
to cover the cost. Appeals were made to friends 
and neighbors. The idea spread and was 
so popular that the group raised twice their 
target. The concert took place Oct. 11th with 

200 residents in attendance, and the group is 
planning future endeavors.

Several residents find value and pleasure in 
gifting Still Hopes with special guests, concerts, 
artwork, flowers, yarn … year after year. Some 
chip in for repairs, or understand the value of an 
occasional gift to our unrestricted fund to protect 
residents’ monthly fees from bearing the burden 
of unexpected expenses.
In 2022, residents, friends and family raised 
over $50,000 for the Resident Assistance Fund 
through memorial and honorary gifts alone (not 
counting other gifts to the fund). In fact, your gifts 
have contributed approximately $3.9 million over 
the fund’s lifetime, most of which has been used.
In 2022, residents and staff contributed over 
$45,000 to the Chaplain’s Discretionary and 
Employee Assistance Funds (not to be confused 
with the resident-run Employee Appreciation 
Fund) to help employees in financial need. The 
top four needs served were mortgage and 
rent payments, electric bills, and car repairs. 
Those gifts helped over 75 employees remain 
in their homes, stay warm, and continue driving 
(including to work!).
To say that we are grateful would be an 
understatement. In this month of gratitude, 
we offer a heartfelt thank-you for all of your 
gifts, including your gifts of imagination, heart, 
and your desire to make a difference. As we 
meet the end of the year, I wonder, what are 
you inspired to? That vision shapes Still Hopes 
and what we become for future generations of 
residents and staff.
In the coming weeks, you will receive an 
Introduction To Still Hopes Development which 
tells the story of how giving has and can shape 
the place we call home. Please take a look. If you 

are so moved, let’s talk about 
your vision – as an individual, 
couple, or group – and how we 
can bring your vision to life now 
or in the future.

By Christie James, 
Director of Community 
Development

Still Hopes Thrives Through Your Vision & Generosity
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T H A N K  Y O U  F O R  Y O U R  S E R V I C E  T O  O U R  C O U N T R Y

In Honor of our Veterans
Still Hopes Residents

Every effort has been made to maintain this list as accurately as possible. Please contact 803.739.5018 if we have 
inadvertently omitted someone or if corrections are needed. 

Julian Adams Air Force
Alberto Alvarez Air Force

Richard Anderson Marines
Tommy Atkinson Army

Alex Barron Navy Reserve
Charlie Beazley Army

Clinch Belser Navy 
Eric Benfield Air Force
Austin Boyd Air Force
Rigdon Boykin Army

Jerry Brennecke Marines
Charles Bussey Army
Joe Carter Air Force 
Charlie Cate Navy
Alec Chaplin Army

John Cloyd                            
SC Air National Guard
Elliott Cooper Army
Wayne Corley Army

Dan Dannerbeck Air Force
Alex Dickson Army Reserve

Pat Dorn Army
Walter Edgar 

Army/Army Reserve
Frank Ellerbe Air Force
Wally Fortuna Air Force

Jeff Foster 
Army National Guard
Malcolm Foster Navy

Ben Franklin Army Reserve
Reggie Freeman 

Army Reserve
Benjamin Gimarc Navy

Paul Goodman Air Force
Hugh Graham Army

Rob Graybill 
Army National Guard

Tommy Gregory 
Navy/Air Force

Ed Griswold Army
James Guignard Navy
Cantey Haile Air Force

Ken Harelson Army
Richard Harris Army
Cantey Heath Army

Buddy Hill Army
Dennis Hillesland Army

Bob Hinson Air Force
Warren Holland Air Force

Bob Holliday Army
Ken Humphries NAVY
Graham Inman Navy
Charlie Jacocks Navy
Joe Jones Air Force

Tru Kelly Army Reserve
Nelson Lacy Army
Claude Lott Army

Bernard Manning Army
James Martin Army
Roy McCrorey Army

Jim Moore Navy
Richard Murphy 
Navy/Air Force

Mike Murrell Army
Gordon Neff Army

Jim Newcomb Army

Jack Parrish Army
Bill Payne Navy

Karl Pfaehler Army
Fred Pohl Navy

Fred Quinn Army Air Corps
David Rembert Air Force
Scott Reynolds Air Force

Kenneth Richey Navy
Norman Robertson Army
Eugene Rogers Marines
Charles Russell Air Force

Larry Sease Army
Dave Sennema Army

Ed Shmunes   
Commissioned Corps of the 

US Public Health Service
Jim Smith Navy

Karl Snyder Army
Ernie Squarzini Air Force

Jess Torres Marines
Phillip Wackym Army/

SC National Guard
John Wall Army
John Ward Army

Don Weisman Army
Nelson Weston Air Force

Frederick White Army
Philip Whitehead 

Navy Reserve
Eli Wishart Army
Alice Wyatt Navy

Ben Yelverton Navy
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Still Hopes
Annual 
Holiday 
Market

10:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Keenan Event Center

TUESDAY,  NOVEMBER 14

Guests are welcome to attend!

SAVE THE DATELet’s Deck the Halls 
of Still Hopes

INDEPENDENT LIVING

November 27 - December 1

Monday, Nov. 27
1:30 p.m.

BUILDING 4
McDowell

Tuesday, Nov. 28
11:00 a.m.

BUILDING 6
Evergreen

Wednesday, Nov. 29 
11:00 a.m.

CONCIERGE

Wednesday, Nov. 29 
2:00 p.m.

BUILDING 5
Trinity & Cottages

Thursday, Nov. 30
4:00 p.m.

BUILDING 7
Hopewell

Friday, Dec. 1
1:00 p.m.

MAIN STREET/
MANSION

Complimentary gift wrapping offered 
by Solutions for Living at Home


